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Second semester has started without a glitch! We are already in the middle of February, and once March Break 

is over, it is no time before graduation is upon us. Time passes so quickly and they grow up so quickly! 

 

A 2020 GMC MB-IV MFSAB Bus has been ordered from Girardin at a cost of $80,600 (delivery included). 

Girardin is located in Drummondville, Quebec. The purchase order was issued by Anglophone School District 

West on our behalf to Giarardin on December 9, 2019. Once the company processed the purchase order, a four 

to six month delivery date was promised. 

 

Fundraising thus far is as follows: 

    i)  Insurance from the stolen bus-  $15, 200.00 

   ii)  Silent auction and quilt raffle-  $  3,383.50  

  iii)  Donations-             $  4,373.00   

  iv)  Potato Fundraiser-                     $  6,551.00 

   v)  Cheese Fundraiser-            $  1098.50 

   v)  Community breakfast-               $  3,500.00 

   v)  Canteen proceeds-              $10,000.00 

        Total collected                           $44,106.00 

        Balance remaining                    ($36,494.00) 

 

Our next major fundraising campaign is just around the corner. At the beginning of April, we are going to be 

doing a new-to-us fundraiser- Vesey’s. There are so many varities of seeds and bulbs! It is a great product, and 

the best thing of all is that fifty percent of that which is raised stays in our school. That is just great for our bus 

fundraising. 

 

It is important to us that we sell quality products. There have been nothing but positive comments about the 

products from our potato and cheese fundraisers. Vesey’s is a name that has been around forever, so we are 

excited about this campaign.  

 

As you read this, high school sectional basketball playoffs will have been completed, determining whether our 

teams have advanced to the Final 12 at Harbour Station in Saint John.  As well, junior, middle school and mini 

basketball playoffs will be completed soon, wrapping up a very busy basketball season.  Volleyball and 

badminton season is up next.  High School (Senior & Junior) Volleyball tryouts will be held before March 

Break.  Middle School Volleyball and High School Badminton tryouts will be held after March Break.  We are 

looking for help in coaching the following teams: Junior Girls Volleyball (grades 9-10), Junior Boys Volleyball 

(grades 9-10), Middle School Boys Volleyball (grades6-8), High School Badminton (grades 9-12).  If you are 

interested in helping out with any of these teams, please contact Athletic Director Don Fletcher.  Continue to 

check under the “Extracurricular-Athletics” link on the HHS website for weekly updates on team tryouts, 

practices, games and tournaments.  As usual, home games, tournaments and events are also posted on the digital 

sign at the end of the HHS driveway. 
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